SELECTMEN'S MEETING MARCH 20, 1995

MINUTES WILL NOT BECOME OFFICIAL UNTIL ACCEPTED AT THE NEXT SELECTMEN'S MEETING ON MARCH 27,1995.

Chairman Dan Moreau called the meeting to order at 7:02 P.M., all members were present. Tim read aloud the minutes from March 13, 1995. Tim motioned to accept the minutes, Kevin second it and it was unanimous.

- 1. Treasurer's Report: Tom read aloud the Treasurer's Report and informed the Selectmen that a year to date Line Budget is included in their packet this week. Kevin motioned to pay the March M.S.A.D. #52 school payment of \$132,414.68, Tim second it and it was unanimous.
- 2. Roads: Tom reported to the Selectmen that the road crew hauled gravel to fill holes on the Anson Road, Wiley Road and Barrel Shop Road.
- 3. Posted Roads: Tom said that some of the roads in town that are posted are still being traveled on with over weight trucks. Chief Deputy Desjardin was present from the Sheriff's Department, he gave a summery of what is allowed to pass on posted roads and that the municipality can give exemption passes for emergencies and for special types of commodities. There was discussion and Tim motioned to allow the Road Commissioner to give written permission for emergencies only, Moe second it adding that the person carry on them the permit with the specific information on it such as date and time. The vote was unanimous.
- 4. Appeals Board: Chairman Jeff Bowden read aloud a letter of resignation from the Appeals Board signed by all members. Dan regretfully took the letter and asked the Selectmen to table the matter until the following week.
- 5. Planning Board/Deer Run Subdivision: Michael Coleman a resident of Greene ask to speak his concerns on the Planning Board member Bruce Tufts and the slop on his property in Deer Run. He read aloud and handed out information to the Selectmen concerning these issues. There was discussion, Bruce Tufts gave Dan his letter of resignation from the Planning Board, Dan said that he would not consider it and asked the Selectmen to table the matter until further investigating can been done.
- 6. School Board: There was discussion on wether or not the Selectmen would like to attend the School Board meetings. The general consensus was that they will go if they wish but not to assign turns. Moe asked for volunteer's to run the camera at the meetings and if any one was interested to contact the Town Office.

7. Other: Kevin asked Tom if all the frozen culverts had been taken care of. Tom said if not to let him know and it will be taken care of. Tom went over the Equipment Repair list with the Selectmen and his calculations of the 1995 Mill Rate. Dan told the Selectmen that he met with Sheldon Bubier and thought the other Selectmen would like to have an executive session to discuss the information that Sheldon shared. There was discussion and Ed motioned to have an executive session to discuss the information after all regular business, Kevin second it and it was unanimous.

Committee Reports

Selectmen signed the weekly warrants.

Dan read aloud the announcements.

There was public discussion.

8:55 The Selectmen adjourned to executive session to discuss the Bog Road issue and information that Sheldon Bubier had shared with the Chairman Dan Moreau. At 9:15 Ed motioned to adjourn the Selectmen's Meeting, Kevin second it and it was unanimous.

Submitted by Laurie Gilbert.